
 

 

 

     
 

Town of Dublin 

Select Board Meeting 

Monday October 25, 2021 

 

4:30 PM in person and via Zoom 

 

Chris Raymond, Carole Monroe, Susan Peters, Pam Cox, Judy Knapp and Chief Tim Suokko 

 

CALL TO ORDER: Chris Raymond called the meeting to order at 4:31 PM 

 

SELECTMANS BUSINESS: 

 

1. Budget Review-Police Department-The Police Department salary schedule was 

reviewed; this differs from the regular pay scale due to training and employee retention. 

This document was originally adapted from the State Police pay scale and neighboring 

Towns and should be updated. Tim proposed that Officer Blair move to Certified Master 

Patrolmen level 1. Wage lines for a new officer were discussed. The remainder of the 

budget was reviewed; most lines were funded at the same level. The Chief thinks that the 

need for special details will not be as great this year. Heating oil was reduced slightly as 

was electricity, training was increased to afford officer Blair leadership training. Chris 

made a motion to accept the Police Department budget as amended without salary 

recommendations; Susan seconded. Roll Call Vote: Chris, yes; Susan, yes; Carole, yes.    

The Police Department is proposing a warrant article for a new cruiser with an estimate 

cost of $45,000.  

 

2. Town Hall Mold Report for review-The report was reviewed by the Board.  

 

3. Approval of the Minutes of October 18, 2021-Chris made a motion to approve the 

minutes as amended, seconded by Susan. Roll Call Vote: Chris, yes; Susan, yes; Carole, 

yes.     

 

4. Miscellaneous: 

 

• The Conservation Commission has scheduled a speaker to make a presentation 

about invasive species on Tuesday at 5:00 PM November 16th. Discussion ensued 

about available venues. 

 

• Discussion ensued about the dock near Rotary Park. Susan will communicate with 

Jay Schechter about next steps. 
 



 

 

 

• The 2022 Peterborough Ambulance costs were received and will be entered into 

to the budget. There was a cost reduction of $5926.  

 

• Planning Board supplies budget line was reviewed and the amount of $100 was 

left unchanged.  

 

• Budgeting for computers was discussed, the computer replacement schedule will 

be reviewed.  

 

• Kate reminded the board that she will be at a training next Thursday.  

 

 

NON-PUBLIC: None.  

 

ADJOURNMENT:  

 

There being no further business, Chris made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 6:28 pm, 

seconded by Susan. Roll call vote: Chris, yes; Susan, yes; Carole, yes. 

 

 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Katherine M. Fuller 

 

_____________________ 

Chris Raymond 

 

_____________________ 

Carole Monroe 

 

_____________________ 

Susan Peters 


